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PUBLIC NOTICE OF 

POTENTIAL LAND USE CHANGE 
 

This is to notify you that the City of Newport has proposed land use regulations that may affect 

the permissible uses of your property and other properties.  Specifically, the land use regulations 

relate to circumstances under which dwelling units may be used as vacation rentals.  The proposed 

changes are contained in draft Ordinance Number 2144. 

 

The City of Newport has determined that adoption of this ordinance may affect the permissible 

uses of your property, and other properties in the affected zone districts, and may change the 

value of your property. 

 

On Tuesday, November 13, 2018, the City of Newport Planning Commission will conduct a public 

hearing regarding the adoption of Ordinance Number 2144.  The hearing will be held at 6:00 p.m. 

in the Newport City Hall Council Chambers, located at 169 SW Coast Highway. 

 

Newport Municipal Code Section 14.36.010 allows city land use regulations to be amended by the 

City Council, upon recommendation of the Planning Commission, when it is determined that such 

changes are required by public necessity and the general welfare of the community.  These are the 

approval criteria for the proposed land use regulations, and testimony and evidence must be 

directed toward these criteria or other criteria, including criteria within the Newport 

Comprehensive Plan and its implementing ordinances, which persons believe apply to the 

decision. Failure to raise an issue with sufficient specificity to afford the city and the parties an 

opportunity to respond to an issue precludes an appeal, including to the Land Use Board of 

Appeals, based on that issue. 

 

Testimony may be submitted in written or oral form. Oral testimony and written testimony will be 

taken during the course of the public hearing. The hearing may include a report by staff, and 

testimony from proponents and opponents to draft Ordinance Number 2144.  Written testimony 

sent to the Community Development (Planning) Department, City Hall, 169 SW Coast Hwy, 

Newport, OR 97365, must be received by 5:00 p.m. the day of the hearing to be included as part of 

the hearing or must be personally presented during testimony at the public hearing. 

 

Draft Ordinance Number 2144, and related materials, are available for inspection and may be 

purchased for reasonable cost at the Community Development Department, Newport City Hall, 

located at 169 SW Coast Hwy, Newport Oregon 97365. A copy of draft Ordinance Number 2144 

may also be downloaded from the City of Newport website at:  http://newportoregon.gov/. 

 

For additional information concerning draft Ordinance Number 2144, you may contact Derrick 

Tokos, City of Newport Community Development Director, at 541-574-0626 or 

d.tokos@newportoregon.gov.  Testimony may also be submitted via this email address. 
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